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      ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
                 
                             DRAFT
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

January 10, 2018
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:23 p.m.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Rhonda Wilson, Corey Yates, Sheldon Lackey, Andy Games, and Amy Inman.  BJ Henry, assistant principal, was also in attendance. 
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 17-25 – Amy Inman made a motion for the agenda to be adopted.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the December 6, 2017 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 17-26 – Melissa Butler made a motion to accept the December 6, 2017 Regular Session minutes.  Corey Yates seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the December financial report and activity budget dated December 1-31, 2017, submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 17-27 – Andy Games made a motion to accept the November financial report and activity budget.  Sheldon Lackey seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  Mr. Smallwood shared the following information with the Council. 

A. Students of the Month:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Courtney Brangers and Jay Becherer were Rotary Students of the Month; Briant Grant was the Lion’s Club Student of the Month; and Iris Benitez Arias was recognized by the Elizabethtown Board of Education as Student of the Month for EHS.  
B. Abigail Gallis-Zimmerman:  Mr. Smallwood recognized Abigail’s creation of a Power Point detailing the Do’s and Don’ts of the Chromebook.  This Power Point will be used to help our students as they begin working with their Chromebook’s after our launch at the beginning of 2nd semester. 
III. OLD BUSINESS:  
A. Chromebook Launch – Thursday, January 11, 2018:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council our Chromebook Launch would be held on January 11, 2018.  All students will receive their chromebook that day during an extended CCR period.  There are approximately 20 students per team and these teams will meet 3 to 4 times per year.  
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Update on Facility after busted water pipes to HVAC system occurred:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that it was discovered on December 28, 2017 that a pipe had burst in the former football locker room.   Then, on January 1, 2018, it was discovered that pipes had burst in the Social Studies and English departments.  Clean up took place from January 1st through the 7th and staff and students were able to return to school January 8, 2018.  There is still some drywall work that needs to be done at the baseboard level in the hallways, but, for the most part, everything has been repaired.  
B. 2018 Needs Assessment:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed several requests he has received from teachers to be included in the needs assessment.  He will review the completed assessment at a later date.
C. CSIP Update:  Mrs. Henry gave an overview of the CSIP and informed the Council of the accountability criteria.  The EHS CSIP is modeled after the District Plan.  Mrs. Henry will email the completed CSIP to the Council.  
D. Practice ACT for juniors will take place on February 2, 2018:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that this is the second practice test given to our juniors in anticipation of the State ACT which will be given on March 20, 2018.  
E. PBIS Rewards Day will be on February 2nd:  Mr. Smallwood discussed plans for the 2nd quarter PBIS rewards day to be held on Friday, February 2, 2018.  The criteria used to be eligible for this rewards day was also discussed.  
V. PERSONNEL:   
Mr. Smallwood informed the Council of the following: 
A. Girls Golf Coach:  One application has been received for this position.
B. Assistant Track Coach:  There is one opening for an assistant track coach at this time.  Three assistant coaching positions have been filled: Hannah Barnes, Katie Campbell, and Alvin Hayes. 
VI.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING DATE:  February 7, 2018
VII.
ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 17-28 – Andy Games made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 4:49 p.m.  Amy Inman seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
